
December 4, 2014 
 
Docket No. 03004530 License No. 19-00915-03 
  
John T. Jensen 
Chief Radiation Safety Division 
United States Department of Agriculture 
Office of Homeland Security and Emergency Coordination 
Radiation Safety Staff 
5601 Sunnyside Avenue, Mailstop 5510 
Beltsville, MD  20705 
 
SUBJECT: NRC INSPECTION REPORT NOs. 03004530/2014012 AND 03004530/2014013, 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 
 
Dear Mr. Jensen: 
 
This letter refers to your November 17, 2014, correspondence, in response to our 
October 21, 2014, letter.  Thank you for informing us of the corrective and preventive actions 
documented in your letter.  We also considered additional information you shared with us during 
a teleconference conducted on December 3, 2014, between you, Todd Jackson, and Dennis 
Lawyer of this office.  During that call, you stated that the reason for the violations was that the 
personnel at the facilities did not understand the requirement for periodic training.  You also 
stated that to avoid future violations, you will manually track individual radiation safety training 
attendance until it is automated into a computer tracking system.  If our understanding of your 
actions is not correct, please inform us in writing.  These actions will be examined during a 
future inspection of your licensed program. 
 
Your cooperation with us is appreciated. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA/ 
 
Blake Welling, Chief 
Commercial, Industrial, R&D and Academic 
Branch 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
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